
SELECTMEN’S MEETING – April 6, 2009 
 

 

Present:     Richard Bielefield, John J. Strasser 

                  Jennifer Gaudette 

       

Guests:      Chief Wentworth, Steve Boulanger, Nick DeMayo 

 

Correspondence was read and acted upon. 

 

On a motion by MR. STRASSER, the board went into non-public session to discuss 

personnel at 5:15 PM. 

 

On a motion by MR. BIELEFIELD, the board returned to public session at 5:30 PM. 

 

CHIEF WENTWORTH notified the Selectmen that Office Brandon Walker has resigned 

his position with the Sugar Hill Police Department to take a position in another town.  

The Town will advertise for a full time officer.  Chief Wentworth submitted Motor 

Vehicle RSA updates.   

 

The Selectmen approved the use of the Meetinghouse on September 19, 2009 for the 

Callender & Goulet Wedding. 

 

The Selectmen reviewed the final copy of the grant proposal that Barbara Serafini had 

submitted for assistance with the Meetinghouse repairs. 

 

STEVE BOULANGER met with the Selectmen to discuss the Powell Property located 

off Dyke Road (Map230, Lot 8).  The property extends into Easton and the owner would 

like to get a building permit in Easton and the Easton Selectmen would like the Sugar 

Hill Selectmen’s opinion since the access road for emergency services would come out of 

Sugar Hill.  Chief Clark has inspected the road and written a response.  The Selectmen 

and Chief Clark will put together a letter for the Town of Easton listing the ways a permit 

would be acceptable.  The owner will also need a new driveway permit as the existing 

entrance is not correct. 

 

The Selectmen reviewed the lot line adjustment between the Town and Harold Aldrich.  

The Planning Board had several corrections for the plat and Jennifer will contact Harry 

Burgess and have the corrected copy for the May meeting. 

 

The Selectmen were requested to review the elderly exemption qualifications and will do 

so for next year’s warrant. 

 

The Selectmen reviewed the 2008 Sales Ratio information as received from the 

Department of Revenue Administration. 

 

The Selectmen signed a contract addendum for Purvis & Associates as the DRA 

requested clarification. 



 

MR. STRASSER made a motion to accept the minutes of March 23, 2009 seconded by 

MR. BIELEFIELD.  The motion was approved unanimously. 

 

With no more business before the Board, MR. STRASSER made a motion to adjourn, 

seconded by MR. BIELEFIELD the meeting was adjourned at 7:05 PM.  The next 

scheduled meeting will be on Monday, April 13, 2009 at the Carolina Crapo Building at 

5:30 PM. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Jennifer P. Gaudette  

Administrative Assistant 

 

 
 

 


